Mr. Louis Menze, Basketball Coach, EmizeState College, Ames, Iowa.

Dear Louies

I got the onionskin copy from George Edwards, stating the meeting will be held Sunday, the 19th, at 10 a.m. at the Hotel Continental.

I am acknowledging receipt of your letter. On George Edwards' onionskin he states, "I do not recall any appointment as secretary," and so forth. Neither do I, Louie. You have always been secretary so far as I am concerned, and at this next meeting I am going to vote for you being the next secretary. I like George Edwards. He is a fine old woman. But the thing that I don't like is to have the secretaryship down at Columbia, Missouri. Sam Shirkey is enough for me, so I would like the secretaryship of basketball some place else.

So if I put you up it may not be so much of a compliment to you as it is a desire to remove one section of politics from Sam Shirkey, and so forth.

See you Sunday at Kansas City, boy.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH